
Parish Council Meeting of the Elstead Parish Council

held in the United Reformed Church Hall, Elstead 

Monday 19 March 2012, commencing at 7.30pm

         Present:      Messrs P Murphy (Chairman), A Jones, B Morgan, L Davidsen, 

                            Mrs H Bird, R C Terry, R Holroyd Mrs S Place also attending, 

                            Cllr D Harmer SCC, Cllr J Else WBC and 1 parishioner.

        Apologies for absence: Mrs A Thomas 

1.0      MINUTES:

           The minutes of the previous meeting were agreed and signed.

2.0      MATTERS ARISING

2143
Illegal dumping on Federal Mogul site – SCC are still considering enforcement action as no material has been removed from the site. Mr Murphy is in contact with SCC and a response has been given that the County Planning Authority will address the breach of planning control at the site.  Unfortunately the need for prioritising recent cases has meant that this matter has taken longer to resolve than first anticipated. Ongoing issue. 

2209
The drainage ditch behind Hazelwood, which has an affect onto Milford Road
- This has been reported to SCC/WBC and has been ongoing. Mr Murphy advised that the jetting works have yet to be undertaken; this would be followed up in due course. Still outstanding.
2321
Parking around the Village – No discussion in Mr Morgan’s absence.

2322
Access to the common at the end of Redhouse Lane became waterlogged after 
heavy rain. It was agreed that Mr Taylor, SCC, would be asked to investigate. 
Outstanding.
2328
SCC - Community Funding - The schedule of proposed works that fall under 
the community fund has been completed and sent to Cllr Harmer for onward 
transmittal to SCC Highways for them to undertake the works. Nothing further 
to report at this time.

2327
Waste bin at The Moat –The order has been placed. Awaiting delivery and installation. 
2332
Surrey County Council review of bus services in the county - Amongst its
proposals are the discontinuation of the Elstead - Farnham service altogether
and a reduction of the Elstead - Godalming service. Mr Murphy has written to ask SCC to reconsider cutting the service. The SCC consultation is continuing.

2357
The recreation and leisure facilities plan prepared by Mr Murphy has been uploaded on the Council’s website. Parishioners’ comments have been requested by June 2012. 
2358
It was reported that the pedestrian crossing at Milford Road had commenced. 
Anticipated completion was expected within 11 weeks.

2359
 Thursley Road Recreation Ground borehole process – Information on  

     
 practical issues, viability and survey are still awaited from the appointed 
consultant. Mr Murphy declared an interest in the item.

2360
The Clockhouse AGM - Mr Jones attend the meeting and gave a general 
synopsis of the event.

2375
Hankley Common fire breaks was raised by Mrs Bird. Mr Murphy would 
discuss the issue with James Giles and ask him to consider the recording of the 
access points as raised during the previous fire on the heath.

2354
BW 69 & 504 - Both of these bridleways (which cross Elstead Common 

southwards towards the Moat) have been impeded for several years due to 
flooding. The Parish Council have continued to press the County Council, the 
MoD and Natural England to undertake the necessary works for their 
reinstatement. Mr Murphy reported that the County Council had agreed 
with Natural England a programme for the restoration of BW69. No 
works have currently been undertaken. With regard to BW504 works have 
now started but to little effect at this time. 
2356
Hankley Common – Mr Murphy reported that the matter was ongoing and the 
current proposal for the replacement car park was not acceptable due to 
location and the proposed size was considered inadequate. Mr Murphy was 
going to raise the issue at the conservation meeting.
2362
Thursley Road Recreation Ground Playground - A further grant application for the outstanding £22,000 had been submitted to Surrey County Council under their new Community Grants Programme. The Sub-Group would be working on detailed tender specifications for the project in conjunction with WBC. Once funding had been guaranteed, tenders could be invited. 

Cllr Harmer pointed out that as the Council had now applied for funds from the SSC scheme he would not be able to make a contribution to the Thursley Road play area from his own allowance. It was agreed that instead he should be asked to contribute matched funding for an item of new play equipment at Burford Lodge Recreation Ground. 

2366
WBC – Filming Hankley Common -  The Parish Council has commented on the application. There were no material objections, apart the need to ensure that the rights of way were not obstructed. As the site was an SSSI, Natural England’s consent to the works was required and had been obtained. Mr Murphy and Cllr Else visited the site to review what was happening. It was also noted that if people wanted to visit the site they could contact the production director.
2375
Concerns were raised regarding horse riding on the commons in regard to the safety of the self-closing equestrian gates which is planned to be installed at access points to the commons around Elstead. It was suggested that the gates are not safe for horse riders and that nationally they have been the cause of several injuries. Mr Murphy agreed to take the matter up with the Surrey Wildlife Trust.

3.0
ANNUAL COUNCIL MEETING
2378
Mr Murphy issued a draft schedule of an item he proposed to report on at the meeting. Members agreed to the schedule of items
4.0 WBC CORE STRATEGY
2379
Following a general debate on the issues associated with the consultation 
paper, members considered what should be considered namely the Federal 
Mogul site in terms of housing. The Parish Council do not consider this an

acceptable site for total housing as it should be retained for light industrial 
usage. Cllr Harmer suggested that we should state what we need to see in 
housing types and sizes. Schooling is also an issue, together with other related 
infrastructure. Mr Murphy would draft a report for the consultation and seek 
members’ agreement prior to issuing the response to WBC.  
5.0
REQUEST FOR ADDITIONAL MEETING WITH SWT ON PROPOSALS FOR THE COMMONS
2380
Due to the various issues raised on fencing and gates across the Common the Parish Council agreed to request the SWT to present their current proposals again to the members. Mr Murphy would contact them to attend a further meeting.
6.0
COMMUNITY FLOOD & EMERGENCY PLAN WORKSHOP
2381
The Parish Council has received an invitation to attend a workshop in November. The Clerk would attend at this stage.

7.0
THE CLOCKHOUSE AGM

2382
Mr Jones attended the meeting and gave a general synopsis of the meeting.
8.0
APPOINTMENT OF ASSISTANT CLERK

2383
Members agreed that it was acceptable to advertise for an assistant clerk.
9.0
REPORTS, CONSULTATIONS AND REVIEW OF DOCUMENTS
2384
The reports received were noted.

2385
South East Water – Drought update for the area has been issued and will be 
implemented shortly. 

10.0      CORRESPONDENCE 
-
-

11.0
ACCOUNTS FOR PAYMENT 

2386
Accounts for payment:

The following accounts for March were presented for payment                                 £

*
C P Newman
- Salary March  (net), meeting copies, mileage,               385.10                                                 
*
HMRC – Tax payment Clerk                                                                     78.00

*
Veolia – Bin empting                                                                                  46.80

*
SCAPTC – LCR annual subscription                                                         84.00

*
Elstead United Reformed Church – Hire charges                                   39.00

*
Smith Charity  – Replacement cheque                                                      75.00

*
Mrs A Thomas – Members expense                                                          25.00

*          Mr R Terry – Members expense                                                               25.00
 *
Mrs S Place – Members expense                                                                25.00

*
Mr R Holroyd  – Members expense                                                          25.00

*
Mr B Morgan – Members expense                                                            25.00
*
Mrs H Bird – Members expense                                                                25.00

*
Mr L Davidsen – Members expense                                                          25.00
*          Mr P Murphy – Chairman’s allowance                                                  112.50
12.0     MATTERS RAISED BY MEMBERS (FOR NOTING)

2387
A number of items were noted on maintenance issues; these will be dealt with 


and included on the maintenance schedule.

2388
Mr Davidsen requested members to provide the CV’s as requested for the 
website. Outstanding.

2389
Mr Morgan advised that WBC have funding for additional pavement cleaning. 
The Parish Council have been asked to suggest areas that could benefit from 
this programme. There is a problem when cars obstruct the cleaning vehicle. 
Additional litter bins have also been suggested. To be followed up.
13.0     MATTERS RAISED BY PARISHIONERS


-
-









Meeting closed 21.30
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